
 

Defence Business Services 
Secretariat 
Room 6303 
Tomlinson House 
Norcross 
Thornton-Cleveleys 
Lancashire FY5 3WP 

  
Ref: FOI2022/04529 DBSRES-Secretariat@mod.gov.uk 
 

21 April 2022 

 
 
Dear   
 
Thank you for your email of 30 March 2022 to the Ministry of Defence (MOD), seeking 
information about Veterans UK. 
 
You requested the following information: 
 

“I wish to submit a FOIA request for the following information at Veterans UK. 
 
“Please provide individual figures and the total figure on how many verbal telephone 
complaints have been registered at Veterans Uk from veterans of both the war pension 
scheme and AFCS to its helpline, it’s welfare service and its managers, to the complaint 
resolution team, to caseworkers and team members and DBS over the past 12 month 
period.” 

 
I am treating your correspondence as a request for information under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 (FOIA). 
 
A search for the information has now been completed within the MOD and I can confirm some 
of the information in scope of your request is held. However, I have to advise you that we would 
not be able to answer your request without exceeding the appropriate limit. 
 
Section 12 of the FOIA makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for 
information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate cost limits, 
which for central government is set at £600. This represents the cost of one person 
spending 3.5 working days in determining whether the department holds the information, 
locating, retrieving, and extracting the information. 
 
To provide the detailed information requested on complaints made within the whole of Veterans 
UK for the period April 2021 to March 2022 would be an estimated 33.5 hours work which would 
cost approximately £837.50. This exceeds the cost limit under Section 12. 
 
Under Section 16 of the FOIA (Advice and Assistance) the department may be able to 
provide some information in scope of your request if you were to refine your request by 
limiting the time period of data you are asking for, which in turn would reduce the amount of 
information to be examined. Although it is not guaranteed that your refined request may fall 
within the cost limit, I would be happy to look at it again. 
 






